Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Annual Meeting

Adult Clubhouse
Northstar Swim & Racquet Club

10:00 am

August 31, 2008

The meeting was called to order at 10:05 am by President Ireton. It was announced that a quorum was in place.

Minutes of the September 2, 2007 Annual Meeting were approved. 
The Board of Directors and management personnel were introduced as follows:



Bill Ireton – President



Liz Reagor – Vice President



Tom Merrick – Secretary



Bob Thornton – Treasurer



Jim Steeb – Director at Large 



Peter Miller – Property Manager - Camco, Inspector of Election



Sandy Miller – Assistant Property Manager Camco,                   

Assistant Inspector of Election

Mr. Ireton gave the President’s report that included the following:

1. The function of the Board is to make decisions in the best interests of the owners. Meetings are held 4 to 6 times a year plus the annual meeting. Aspen Grove owners are Northstar Property Owners Association members also. Fresh board members are needed. 

2. The property is in good shape. 

3. Mitigation measures were put in place by East West Partner this summer to stop water leaking from the detention pond into Aspen Grove and redirect it to Martis Creek. The tolling agreement with East West Partners over the detention pond is to be extended a year. The longer the better to monitor the effects of the mitigation measures put in place this past summer. Cooperation with the other party is necessary. 

4. EWP was fined $2.75 million by the Lahonton Water Agency for Northstar Village construction violations. At present the money is slated to go to the Waddel Ranch fuel reduction. NPOA is requesting that the money be used for fuel reduction at Northstar to benefit the 1,480 property owners who are not part of the EWP project.  

Mr. Miller reported that the board is finalizing the 2008 / 2009 Budget. It is expected that the monthly assessment will be increased between 8% and 9%. More money will be allocated to the reserve fund to pay for grounds and building architectural upgrade and replacement projects slated for the next few years.  The budget package will be sent to owners by October 1st. 
Mr. Thornton introduced the following Resolution 70-604, which was moved, seconded, and passed by the membership:

RESOLVED, that any excess of membership income over membership expenses, for the year ended October 31, 2008 as defined in the IRS Reg. 1.277-1, shall be applied against the subsequent tax year membership assessment for operation or common area replacements, as provided by IRS Rev. Ruling 70-604.

Mr. Miller gave the maintenance report that included the following items:

1. Seasonal grounds and building maintenance is being done by the Camco maintenance crew. 

2. Wildland fire prevention and fuels management work is planned by the Northstar fire chief Mark Shadowens and SD forester Joe Baron. Work is then done by the labor crew of Jorge Benuto. This year’s planned work will be completed in the fall. 

3. Selected siding of Units 3001-3052 was stained this summer by Sierra Paint and Chemical. 

4. Exterior window washing was done in this summer by Quality Window Cleaning. 

5. Construction of a stairway from the parking lot to the area between tower buildings 3133-3144 and 3145-3156 is planned for this fall with Ruppert Inc. Permitting for the work by Placer County is holding up the project. 

Mr. Thornton gave the architectural upgrade report that included the following items:
1. Results of the homeowner survey for improvements done over a year ago indicated that window replacement, pathway lighting, dumpster enclosures, and landscaping were the top items.

2. The Board engaged the services of an architect to provide new colors for the building siding, trim, doors, and window frames. Samples of the Sherwin Williams color selections were shown by Mr. Thornton. 

3. Replacement of the single pane windows with dual pane windows or dual pane window inserts is to be done at the homeowner’s expense. A Loewen window sample in the new window frame color was provided to the membership to view, for those owners who wish to replace their windows with upgraded dual pane windows. Blomberg window inserts can be installed as a less expensive alternative. A standard color from Blomberg to match the Loewen shade is being researched. The exterior window frames will be painted the new color in the next few years.  New guidelines and information on window replacement will be provided to the membership. 
4. Mr. Thornton is working with a contractor on upgrading the pathway lighting system. Fixtures in a style similar to those in the village will replace the “lollipop” posts and globe pathway lights. Lights mounted on tress will be replaced with fixtures on posts. 36 new light poles will be installed to light the pathways. 
5. New lights with motion sensors were installed on entry and rear decks this past year. 

6. This fall the asphalt parking lots will be pulverized and re-laid. Certain asphalt sections not used for parking will be removed for the areas to return to natural vegetation. 
7. Front door replacement is being studied at this time. Fiberglass doors with windows on the upper portion only are being considered. 

8. Painting of the block foundations a dark gray color is being considered. A pigmented sample skim coat product was applied to the rear area of tower building 3169-3180 for owners to inspect. 

Mr. Merrick reported on the dumpster enclosure project. The 13 3-yard dumpsters have been replaced with 6 6-yard dumpsters. This fall 6 dumpster enclosures will be constructed in the parking lots, 3 on Silver Strike and 3 on Aspen Grove. They will be 3 sided structures of tan split-faced block metal doors on the front. 

Mr. Merrick reported on keeping the ski back trail open during the winter. He is meeting with Northstar General Manager Tim Silva this fall to get cooperation over snow storage areas in the village parking lot that will not block the ski back trail. 

Three levels of parking passes are now being used. Red for guests up to 3 weeks, green for vendors up to 3 months, and black for residents up to 6 months are available. Northstar Security is to be ticketing cars using the blue passes. Cars not displaying a pass or windshield sticker will be towed after a second ticket issuance. 
Owners are reminded to not alter the common areas without approval of the Architectural Review Committee. Approval of any common area modification is required. Owners wishing to change the exterior of their unit or change the landscaping around their unit must submit a letter and description of the requested change to the ARC.   

Results of the 2008/200p Board of Directors election were announced by the Inspector of Election as follows:

Tom Merrick

91 votes


Liz Reagor

89


Jim Steeb

90


Bob Thornton
93



Mario Alioto

89

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 12:03 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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